
 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING OF THE  

COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF LAWRENCE  

 

Notice is hereby given that the Common Council of the City of Lawrence, Indiana (the 

“Common Council”), will, at its meeting to be held on Monday, June 7, 2021, at 6:30 p.m., local 

time, in the Public Assembly Room located at the Lawrence Government Center, 9001 East 59th 

Street, Lawrence, Indiana, conduct a public hearing regarding a preliminary determination for the 

Common Council to enter into a proposed lease between the Lawrence Municipal Building 

Corporation (the “Building Corporation”), a nonprofit building corporation, as lessor, and the City 

of Lawrence, Indiana (the “City”), as lessee (the “Lease”).  The Lease will be entered into in 

connection with the financing of all or a portion of the acquisition of land, construction, 

installation, and equipping of buildings, parking facilities and other improvements comprising a 

new replacement to Lawrence Fire Department Station 38 located at 4450 McCoy Street in the 

City.  The Lease will also finance all or a portion of the expenses incurred in connection with or 

on account of the issuance of bonds by the Building Corporation.  The City’s lease payments under 

such Lease will be payable from ad valorem property taxes collected by the City on all taxable 

property within the geographical boundaries of the City. At the hearing, the Common Council will 

hear any objections to and support for the proposed project and the Lease from the general public. 

 

IMPORTANT PUBLIC HEALTH AND SAFETY MESSAGE REGARDING 

PARTICIPATION AT PUBLIC HEARING: As a result of the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, the 

Governor of the State of Indiana may, after publication of this notice, issue or extend existing 

directions and orders that permit the meeting of the Common Council to which this notice applies 

to be held electronically.  In such instance, the public may participate remotely by dialing 312-

626-6799 and entering the following meeting identification code 891 8340 6146 followed by the 

# sign.  If you would like to provide comments remotely, please email them to 

kwalton@cityoflawrence.org or call 317-542-4470. 

 

Dated this 28th day of May, 2021.   

 

COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

LAWRENCE, INDIANA 

 

 

 

 

[TO BE PUBLISHED ONE TIME IN THE INDIANAPOLIS STAR ON 

FRIDAY, MAY 28, 2021; ALSO TO BE MAILED TO THE MARION 

COUNTY CIRCUIT COURT CLERK AND ANY ORGANIZATIONS WHO 

HAVE MADE AN ANNUAL WRITTEN REQUEST TO RECEIVE SUCH 

NOTICES.] 
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